Member introduced the following Resolution and moved its adoption:

RESOLUTION TO CLOSE
THE FORMER OWATONNA PUBLIC SCHOOLS
DISTRICT OFFICE AND ROSE STREET CENTER

Whereas, a public hearing was held on June 16, 2025, on the proposed closing of the
former District Office located at 515 West Bridge Street, Owatonna, and the Rose Street Center
located at 115 East Rose Street, Owatonna;

Whereas, during this hearing, people wishing to give testimony for and against the
proposed closing were heard by the School Board;

Whereas, published notice of this hearing was given in compliance with Minnesota
Statutes Section 123B.51, subdivision 5.

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED by the School Board of Independent School
District No. 761 as follows:

The attached Findings and Conclusions regarding the closing of the former Owatonna Public
Schools District Office building and the Rose Street Center building are hereby adopted.

The closing of the former District Office and Rose Street Center buildings is necessary and
practicable.

The former Owatonna Public Schools District Office and Rose Street Center are closed effective
immediately.

The motion for the adoption of the foregoing Resolution was duly seconded by
and upon a vote being taken thereon, the following voted in favor thereof:

And the following voted against the same:

Whereupon said Resolution was declared duly passed and adopted.



